Minutes of the MVCC Professional Association 

General Membership Meeting

April 24, 2008

APPROVED January16, 2009
1. 1st VP’s Report


a. 1st VP Bill Perrotti presided for President Ellis Searles, who will not be on campus for the rest of the semester as she is being treated for breast cancer. Her prognosis is good, and she will return to MVCC in the Fall. 1st VP Perrotti said that President Searles wishes to assure the membership that in her absence the daily work of the union is continuing through the officers on the Executive Board and the PA committee structure. Perrotti said that while President Searles will not be answering her phone or e-mail while she is out, she will be reading e-mail, and he suggested that the best way for members who wish to express their support is by e-mail or US mail. 

b. The Political Outreach committee chaired by Dave Katz has been active. Check 
PAnorama for updates.


c. Grievance Chair Dawson McDermott has been dealing with Grievance activity from the 
previous College administration. There have been no new grievances in the past year. 


d. Negotiations Chair Sam Drogo has been meeting with Human Resources Director Patty Fox to 
deal with a number of issues regarding compensation for additional duties for unit members.


e. The PA leadership is taking advantage of the period between negotiations to prepare for future 
leadership by providing a series of formal training opportunities for members interested in 
learning about the process and technical aspects of negotiations.
2. Approval of minutes:


Motion to approve minutes of January 21, 2008


Lew Kahler/Colleen Bolton


Carried unanimously.
3. Ballot

2nd VP Alison Doughtie presented the slate of candidates for the ballot and called for nominations from the floor.



Motion to accept the ballot:


Dave Katz/Deb Boyce


Carried unanimously.
Ballots will be mailed to members’ residences per federal law. Voting will take place May 5 through 9 in the Rome and Utica Library. The Internal Communications Committee handles elections.
4. Budget

Treasurer Mike Donaruma presented a detailed 2008-09 budget (attachment) for approval. 


Motion to approve the 2008-09 budget in the amount of $149,892.60, 



including a dues increase of $3.02 per member per pay period: 


Sam Drogo/Deb Boyce


Carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Marie Czarnecki, PA Secretary

